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LIGHTNING RIDGE CENTRAL SCHOOL 

 Principal’s Report  

Privacy An individual’s right to privacy is very important 

and it is particularly important when it comes to children. 

At LRCS we are very happy for parents to come onto the 

premises to drop off and pick up their children. With that 

privilege comes certain responsibilities and I would          

politely ask that parents who come into the school do not 

take photos or video of their children with other people’s 

children in the frame while on school premises during pick 

up and drop off times. 

Why?  Some of our students are subject to court orders and in some cases 

cannot be filmed or in many cases, parents simply do not want their children 

filmed by others. This issue becomes particularly serious when images and 

films are uploaded without permission. Filming of students rarely, if ever             

occurs, but I feel it is worth reminding parents and carers of their                                      

responsibilities.  

Healthy Water and your tax payer’s money at work Recently we had two 

water chillers installed, one in primary and one in secondary. These chillers 

will supply 97 litres of filtered chilled              

water per hour to our students.  

In both primary & secondary we received 

a filtered chiller unit and a water bottle 

filler .This is a welcomed addition as this 

means the children can now fill their             

water bottles with chilled water 

Chilled and filtered water is a healthy,  inexpensive alternative to flavoured 
sugar filled drinks, so please encourage your Children to take advantage of 
these facilities.  

“People are being mean to me….” Part II  Last newsletter I wrote about 

friendships and  friendship groups. The purpose of those jottings was to        

provide a possible “in” when talking to your child about the nature of               

friendship, particularly if that child is going through a patch where their          

perception is that everyone is being mean to me. Last newsletter focused on 

a number of issues. These included knowing that conflict in any  friendship is 

normal; knowing one’s personal boundaries and what behaviours are deal 

breakers, the kinds of behaviours from “so-called” friends that leave you          

feeling awful, and; the perils in looking to punish those who have hurt your 

feelings. This week’s final instalment  begins 

with: You don't own your friends It is almost      

universally understood that being possessive of 

one’s friends is a huge turn off for those same 
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friends. It also makes the possessive person look needy when they are unhappy that their friends have 

other friends.  

Kids, like adults, need to realise as early as possible that their friends are allowed to have other friends, or 

even just be with other people.  

It will not always feel good, but it is not necessarily a personal rejection. 

There are different levels of friendship. An individual can be friends – or at least friendly – with the people 

in their class or those with whom they share after school activities like sport, band or the musical without it 

being a rejection of a long-standing friendship. Some friendships developed in such situations will seldom 

go further, the people involved being more like acquaintances than true friends...  and that is perfectly  

normal. 

Good friends should be prepared to allow their friends to explore other friendships without jealousy or                    

frightening projections like, “I’m being replaced.” Importantly, your kids should know that they can do the 

same; allow other friendships into their lives without the need to make every one of those new friendships 

a “Best Friend for Life” (BFFL) deal. 

Friends with some but kind to all It is important for our children to realise that no student needs to 

be friends with everyone at school, but every student needs to be kind.                                                                                                                                          

Why? Because school is so much easier and more enjoyable when those within it make the decision to 

look out for each other’s wellbeing. At some point or perhaps even several times in each of our lives, we 

each will suffer a moment of humiliation. It would be reassuring to think that those with whom we spend 

so very much of our waking hours with are more prepared to treat us with compassion and kindness at 

those times, rather than see such moments of vulnerability as opportunities to “get” us  Learning how to         

navigate friendships is a tricky road and often a lifelong process. As adults, experience will have ensured 

that we know this all too well. Kids, like the rest of us, will make bad judgement calls at times. 

The poor choices our kids make when navigating friendships are often 
based on fear or ignorance rather than kindness or knowledge.  
Our job is always to make it possible for them to learn from the good 

days what works and learn from the bad days what they can do better 

in the future... even in friendships.  

 

ANZAC Day Our school played an integral role in the Lightning 

Ridge ANZAC Day ceremony. Below is an email sent by the co-ordinator the town’s ANZAC Ceremony 

that I would like to share with you. 

“I hope school has settled in well again after the break. I just wanted to let you know how thankful we were 

for the participation of the school in our ANZAC  Day Service, and if I had transport I would have attended 

the service at the school.                                                                                                                                                                                               

We were truly thankful for those who joined in the march and especially your student representative,            

Taleah Anderson who read the return poem to ‘Flanders Field’.                                                                                                 

The poppies made by the school children were an absolute hit with most being worn in the dawn service, 

the paper ones were scattered at the cenotaph by the children that chose to come forward (quite a few) 

and we were pleased by the 2 wreaths that were laid.                                                                                                                                            

We are truly grateful for every part you and the school played in the Lightning ANZAC DAY.                                  

Thanks again - Vicki Ulwood  

Date:  Wednesday 5th June 2019 

Time:  9am - 11am 

Venue: Lightning Ridge Central School 

       0268 290 511 

Andrew Taylor from Bourke is coming to train 

young Indigenous Men in the Lightning Ridge 

Community to gain skills and knowledge to  

potentially  participate and be a part of the 

Brospeak program at the school. 



 

Primary Deputy Principal’s Report  

The people you see... 

This fortnight has gone so quickly! This fortnight we’ve had Stages 2 and 3 students 

participate in rugby league at Coonamble and other students compete in the Barwon 

Cross Country at Goodooga. That is a great representation of our students’ skill levels! 

Well done to all students who represented LRCS, and to Mr Bonsing for organising it 

all. Many thanks also to our families for taking their children or assisting at the events—

your generosity is greatly valued and appreciated. 

Our Stage 2 students are undertaking a health program called Rock and Water. Rock and Water supports 

students as they undergo a journey of self-awareness where they learn about responding to life in either a 

"rock" or a "water" attitude. The use of symbolism is central to the success of the Rock & Water program. It 

includes how to manage social settings and personal resilience. Some topics include: body language,       

mental strength, empathic feelings, and positive thinking and visualisation.  

A reminder that school supervision starts at 8:30am; the bell goes at 8:53am for students to line up and 

students commence their learning at 8:57am. 

This coming fortnight: 

 Merit Assembly @ 2:15pm in Primary COLA - Monday 27th May 

 Crazy Hair Day (gold coin donation) - Thursday 30th May 

 Mid-Term Break Friday 31st May and Monday 3rd June 

 Life Education Van from 4th - 7th June 

During the school holidays, I drove back 

through Gunnedah to pick up Mr Miles from 

pennant bowls. 

 

And look who I saw! 

Isaiah Seaton and George Smith! 

 

It turns out that both boys were representing 

Lightning Ridge Bowling Club in the pennant 

bowls team. There were approximately 4           

Lightning Ridge Bowling Club teams competing 

that day against Gunnedah. 

 

So watch out! 

I could be at your next event and take a sneaky 

snap and put it in the newsletter, just like I did 

for Isaiah and George. 

 

Well done, boys! 



                                                                                                                                                

Secondary Deputy Principal’s Report  

Thank you to Khans for kindly allowing us to use a vacant shop window to display some 

of our students work. We are proud of our students work and will continue to display 

their work in the windows near Khans, rotating display from time to time. When you visit 

Khans please take the time to check out the display. You can see from the pictures  

below just a sample of the display. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Last week Naplan was conducted. We were all very proud of the students who applied themselves with           

diligence and effort.  

Next week Half Yearly Examinations will be conducted for Stage 4 & 5 students.  

On Monday 27th May and  Tuesday 28th May.  English, Mathematics, Science & HSIE subject areas will 

be examined, it is essential that all students attend these exams. Exam results will be included in students 

upcoming reports which will be available towards the end of this Term. 

Parent teacher evening will be held during Week 9. Your child's report will be available for collection               

during parent teacher evening, more information about the evening will be available shortly. 



 

 

 

Cara was nominated by Mrs Hicks for being a kind friend and 

comforting others when they are feeling sad.  

Worth Your Weight in Opal 

 Cara Pavlic ES1P 

 

 

Abby was nominated by Mrs Caley for whizzing through her         

Phonological Awareness Skills Test. Well Done Abby . 

Worth Your Weight in Opal 

 Abby Thorpe S1D 

Worth Your Weight in Opal 

 Chantelle Wallace S3N 

Chantelle was nominated by Mrs Caley for being amazing in            

Dynamic Dance rehearsals. Keep up the great work Chantelle. 

 Kobi was nominated by Mrs McKay for showing respect and 

following directions in class. Thank you Kobi for helping others 

by setting a good example in class. 

Worth Your Weight in Opal 

 Kobi Thomas S2H 



Positive Behaviour for Learning 

 

 

Worth Your Weight in Opal 

 Jazmyn Whitty Yr 9 
Jazmyn was nominated by Mrs Currey for her tireless work ethic 

and always being respectful to everyone in the school                                

community. 

 

 

Worth Your Weight in Opal 

Chalie Burgess-Dale  Yr 7  

Charlie was nominated by Miss Moxham for always respecting 

her peers and teachers. Charlie is a pleasure to have in the 

classroom and has made a very successful transition into high 

school. Well Done Charlie! 

Lightning Ridge Central School share a Positive Behaviour for 

Learning focus with our Students each fortnight. Students who 

show exceptional PBL values are rewarded throughout the year 

with excursions, special activities and treats.  

This Fortnights PBL focus is  

Learning starts at 8:40 am for Secondary Students  

     8:55 am for Primary Students 

 

Late is not great! 



 

Mrs Mapperson has continued her History lessons with classes this week. Kindy 

are still studying their families, Stage 1 have been focusing on the past and the 

Narran Lakes. Stage 2 have been looking at early explorers and  Stage 3 are 

grappling how Australia is Governed, in readiness for their excursion to Canberra. 

Library Turtle draw winners for our second draw were: 

 Early Stage 1   Mullenjarli Bolton 

 Stage 1   Shalay Brack 

 Stage 2   Claudia Bogdan 

 Stage 3   Porsha Cook 

Don’t forget to return your LRCS Reading Challenge Sheets, I have had 

quite a few back already and one student is going for the record!   

ALSO don’t forget your overdue library books please. I have been talking to 

the students about their overdue books and most know where they are they 

just forget to put them in their bags. 

Keep reading, Kerrieanne. 

Library Report  

 

For all our students and teachers who are working hard this term: giirr maayu! 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                       

Yuwaalaraay is the dialect of the 

Lightning Ridge area. The name of 

the language and Aboriginal people 

of the Balonne River  Region.   

 

giirr maayu! =                    
well done! good job! 
 
 
For all our students and                   
teachers who are working hard 
this term: giirr maayu! 









Stage 1 Class Reports  

What’s happening in S1Balabalaa 
 
S1B have had a fantastic start to Term 2. The students 
are showing a real passion for their learning and they 
are embracing the concept of challenging school work.    
The Students have been volunteering to be involved in 
the class teaching warm up activities. The Students 
are all enjoying the teaching warm up sessions. 

As a reward for Hallie working so well on her food words and  
counting this term, she was rewarded with a cooking lesson 
in the kitchen making piazza's with Stacey and some of her 
classmates Charlotte and Billy-Jo. 

S1Dhinawan have 

been busy making 

maths fun! 

In S1D this term,   
we have been busy    
estimating in our   
daily number talks. 
After we estimate 
we turn to the      
person next to us 
and  explain our 
thinking. 

‘When we               

estimate we make a 

“clever guess” 



Bridge making in SIYinga  

Students in S1Y were given the 
challenge of building a bridge 
using paddle-pop sticks and 
sticky tape. They worked hard in 
teams and came up with several 
different designs and ways to 
solve the problem. 

The stage 5 Agriculture class 
are currently working on 
a  task called beef                          
by-products 

The class would really like 
some help collecting real  
examples of some products 
that they could use alongside 
their photo's and drawings.  

Attached a picture that      
illustrates by-products that 
could be used.   

If parents could contribute 
any packaging or old               
samples (eg make up                  
brushes, chewing gum              
packets, ice-cream                 
wrappers ,  marshmallow 
packaging, empty washing 
powder  cartons, buttons etc,                   
The class would be greatly                 
appreciative. any donations 
of these products can be left 
at the school office.  

Stage 5 Agriculture                                                                                                          



 

Lightning Ridge Central School is a school of great diversity with students and staff 

from a range of ethnic backgrounds. To raise awareness and foster respect and     

understanding amongst our community we will be featuring the countries of origin of 

some of our staff and students. Our first edition has been contributed by Mahad Sohail of Year 10 whose 

family originates from Pakistan. 

Student Voice  

 

                                                                    Pakistan                                                                                                                                                                              

Pakistan is officially called the Islamic Republic of Pakistan.                                                                                    

The name Pakistan, Pak (pure) and stan (land) means ‘land of the pure’ in the Persian and Urdu languages.                  

Pakistan's land covers some 796,095 km² (307,374 mi²) about the combined land area of France and the 

United Kingdom.                                                                                                                                                               

Pakistan shares a land border with Afghanistan, China, India and Iran.                                                                                

The population of Pakistan is 193 million people (193,238,868) as of July 2013. This makes                      

Pakistan the 6th most populous country in the world.                                                                                                                 

Islamabad is the capital of Pakistan, however as of 2013 it was only the 9th largest city in the country with 

just over 1 million people.                                                                                                                                        

The largest city in Pakistan is Karachi which is home to over 23 million people. It is the financial hub of the 

country and is a major seaport.                                                                                                                             

The Indus area which covers the majority of Pakistan was home to some of the oldest known civilizations. 

Pakistan became independent in from the British Indian Empire in 1947.                                                                    

Pakistan was originally made up of East and West areas split either side of India. East Pakistan rebelled 

with a Civil war in 1971, and, with the help of India the area gained independence from the west and                

become the country of Bangladesh.                                                                                                                                

The massive Karakoram, Hindu Kush and Pamir mountain ranges to the North of Pakistan contain 5 of the 

14 mountain peaks in the world over 8000 m (26,250 ft) high. Including the world’s second highest                 

mountain, K2 at 8611 m (28,251 ft) and Nanga Parbat at 8126 m (26,660 ft).                                                                         

The national language of Pakistan is Urdu, although the official language is English. Other languages                  

spoken include Saraiki, Punjabi, Pushto, Sindhi and Balochi.                                                                                            

The official currency of Pakistan is the Pakistani rupee.                                                                                              

Pakistan's national sport is field hockey. The country has had a lot of success in the sport having won the 

Olympic gold medal 3 times in 1960, 1968, and 1984, and the Hockey World Cup 4 times in 1971, 1978, 

1982, and 1994.                                                                                                                                                                 

Cricket is the most popular sport in Pakistan. The national team won the Cricket World Cup in 1992 and 

were World Twenty20 champions in 2009.  

by Mahad Sohail  

 

         

http://www.sciencekids.co.nz/sciencefacts/countries/china.html
http://www.sciencekids.co.nz/sciencefacts/countries/india.html




 

Crazy Hair Day 2019 









NCCD PARENT CARER INFORMATION 

In our last two Newsletters we let parents know about the NCCD, why the data is being collected and what                           

information will be collected. Last fortnight we explained how the data will be used, who is included in the collection 

and who collects the information. In this Newsletter we are explaining what the benefits the National Data Collect 

offers to your children. 

Under the Disability Discrimination Act 1992 and the Disability Standards for Education 2005, schools have an                  

obligation to ensure that students with disability are able to access and participate in school on the same basis as 

their peers. 

To ensure this, students with disability may receive adjustments or support, depending on their functional needs, to 

access and participate in education. 

Parents, guardians and carers have an important role in their child’s education. They work collaboratively with the 

school to ensure that the school understands their child’s needs and that appropriate adjustments are made to               

enable access to education. 

The NCCD is an annual count of students who are being provided with adjustments to address disability. All                      

Australian schools and approved authorities for schools participate in the NCCD each year. 

Parents, guardians and carers will be informed that the NCCD is taking place. 

 

WHAT ARE THE BENEFITS OF THE NATIONAL DATA COLLECTION FOR MY CHILD?  

The aim of the national data collection is to collect quality information about Australian school students receiving     

adjustments due to disability. This information will help teachers, principals, education authorities and governments 

to better support students with disability to take part in school on the same basis as other students. The national 

data collection provides an opportunity for schools to review their learning and support systems and processes to                     

continually improve education outcomes for students with disability and all students. 

 

 



Influenza Fact Sheet          updated: 01 May 2019              

Influenza (flu) is a contagious respiratory illness caused by influenza viruses. Most people recover after a 

few days but for some people it can be fatal. An influenza vaccination each year provides the best                     

protection against influenza. 

What is influenza?                                                                                                                                                               

Influenza, or flu, is a highly contagious respiratory illness caused by influenza viruses. There are two main types of 

influenza virus that cause infection in humans - types A and B - and many sub-types or strains. Flu can occur 

throughout the year but influenza activity usually peaks in winter. Flu is a vaccine-preventable illness but a new           

vaccine needs to be given each year because influenza viruses change (mutate) constantly. A new flu vaccine is 

prepared each year to best match the strains predicted for the coming flu season.                                                                                                                                                                  

What are the symptoms of flu?                                                                                                                                          

People with influenza typically experience some or all of the following symptoms: fever and chills cough, sore throat 

and runny or stuffy nose muscle aches, joint pains, headaches and fatigue (feeling very tired) nausea, vomiting and 

diarrhoea (more common in children than adults).  Some symptoms may last for more than a week. Some people 

may also experience very mild symptoms, particularly if they have some immunity from a previous infection or               

vaccination. Seek immediate medical advice if the illness quickly becomes worse or if any of the following symptoms 

occur: shortness of breath or rapid breathing, chest pain, confusion or sudden dizziness, persistent vomiting.                                                                                                                                     

How is flu spread?                                                                                                                                                                     

Influenza viruses are mainly spread by droplets made when an infected person coughs or sneezes. Influenza can 

also be spread through touching surfaces where infected droplets have landed. People with influenza can be                         

infectious from the day before their symptoms start. Adults are most infectious in the first 3-5 days of their illness, 

while children remain infectious for 7-10 days, and people with weakened immune systems may be infectious for 

longer.                                                                                                                                                                               

Who is at risk of flu?                                                                                                                                                                    

While anyone can get influenza, people at higher risk of complications ,from influenza infection (and who are eligible 

for free annual flu vaccine) include: children aged 6 months to 5 years and people 65 years and older                                                                                                                                                        

Sneeze into your elbow                                                                                                                                                      

Sneeze into your elbow instead of your hands, or cover your face with a tissue when you cough or sneeze and 

throw used tissues in a rubbish bin.                                                                                                                                         

Clean your hands                                                                                                                                                            

Wash your hands thoroughly and often. Wash hands for at least 10 seconds, especially after coughing, sneezing or 

blowing your nose, or use an alcohol-based hand rub.                                                                                                                                                                

Stay at home if sick                                                                                                                                                                             

If you are sick with flu, stay at home and avoid close contact with other people to prevent them from also becoming 

sick. Keep sick children away from school and other activities. Wait at least 24 hours after fever resolves so you that 

you are unlikely to infect other people.This is especially important if you visit people who are more likely to get really 

sick if they get the flu - including pregnant women, infants, older people or people in hospital or residential aged 

care.                                                                                                                                                                                       

How is flu diagnosed?                                                                                                                                                                 

Doctors usually diagnose influenza based on symptoms. The diagnosis can be confirmed by testing a sample of 

fluid taken from the back of the nose and throat or a blood sample. These tests are usually only needed if the illness 

is severe or if there is an increased risk of complications.                                                                                                                                     

How is flu treated?                                                                                                                                                                  

The symptoms of influenza are usually managed by bed rest and taking simple analgesics for muscle aches and 

pains. Children under 16 years of age must not be given aspirin-containing medications while ill with influenza. This 

is due to the increased risk of children developing Reye syndrome, a form of encephalitis and liver                                 

degeneration. Specific influenza antiviral medicines can reduce the severity and the duration of influenza but need 

to be taken within 48 hours of the first symptoms. These medicines need to be                                                     

prescribed by a doctor, and are usually considered for people at higher risk of                 

complications from influenza infection.  



P & C Uniform Shop  

WHOLE SCHOOL ITEMS PRICE SIZE QUANTITY TOTAL 

Caps—BB Black Red/ logo $7.00    

Hats—Bucket (Black) $5.00    

Hats—Red wide brim $7.00    

Back Packs Large $30.00    

Black Jackets—no logo $20.00    

Library Bags $5.00    

Sports Shirts—House colours $7.00    

JUNIOR K - 4     

Shirts—Red  $20.00    

Sloppy Joe—Red, logo $20.00    

Track pants—Black, Micro fibre  $24.00    

Track pants—Black, Fleecy $20.00    

Shorts—Black old stock. Rugby  $12.00    

Shorts—Black , Micro fibre, Cargo $15.00    

Skorts—Black  $15.00    

MIDDLE YEAR  5 - 9     

Shirts—Black / Red / White  (Stage 3, 4 & 5) $25.00    

Jacket— Black (Large sizes only) $40.00    

Track pants— Black Fleecy $20.00    

Track Pants—Black Micro Fibre  $24.00    

Jumper—Polo  Black Logo   5-8yrs $25.00    

Shorts—Black $15.00    

Shorts—Black , Micro fibre, Cargo $15.00    

Skorts—Black  $15.00    

Jackets—Red/Black (new) $35.00    

Canterbury Jersey  9yrs $65.00    

SENIOR YEAR  10 - 12     

Shirts—White $20.00    

Jacket—Black/Red $40.00    

Track pants— Black Fleecy $20.00    

Track Pants— Black Micro Fibre  $24.00    

Shorts— Black Rugby $12.00    

Jackets—Red/Black (new) $35.00    

Canterbury Jersey   $65.00    

   TOTAL  









 



5 



Or your Childs Classroom 



CANTEEN ORDERS IN BY 

9AM.                                                         

NO EXCEPTIONS!! 


